
Eldorado Springs LID Advisory Committee Minutes  
August 17th 
TEAMS Video Conference Meeting 
 
Members Present: Janet Robinson, Janet Gray, Virginia Gurley, Alex North 

Guests: Gabby Begeman, Doug Larson 

County Staff: Taylor Ladenburg, Jennifer Keyes, Mike Thomas 

 

ORC Ops Report 

• Tin Limit violation in June 
• Attempted to calibrate to the pool lift station but had to hire a company to come 

and calibrate the lift station. The Pool station is calibrated and the ballroom 
station is yet to be installed. 

Invoices and Budget 

• Annual permit fee received this month 
• E-Billing has been very successful with lots of sign ups. 
• Sludge haul invoiced through ORC this time. 
• The county still reviewing yearly budget. 

New/Old Business  

• The committee would prefer that the meeting invites be sent out with the 
Agenda prior to the meeting. Taylor to also add the agenda to the website prior 
to the meeting. 

• The final loan payment for the LID is in July 2025, however the LID does not 
dissolve until the BOCC takes very specific steps to dissolve the LID. The work 
can be ongoing if the transfer is not completed by the July 2025 date. 

• Jenn Mike and Taylor met with Wright Water Engineers and the work will begin. 

Comments Open for 2025 LID Transfer 

Janet asked for clarification on the rules and regulation after the transfer. Mike clarified that 
they would be rewritten depending on what option the commissioners selected. 

 

Public Comment 

Doug Larson: Wants Wright Water Engineers to understand the difference between the Eldo 
WWTF and EASi. Prefers the personal email for agenda and meeting invites. Asked for 
clarification on prior minutes about why sale of the WWTF isn’t being considered. 

Mike clarified that there has been public concern against selling the and that we aren’t ruling 
anything out. Taylor clarified that the county plans present every scenario for the sake of 
transparency. 
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The meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm. 

 


